The long and winding road 

The annual trip to Pumpsaint started early on a showery morning in Cardiff – the Casuals team slightly depleted in number but keen and ready to play against what we hoped would be a stronger team than previous years – we were up for a good match. Several hours later, after a brief spot of Sunday lunch, we arrived. The ground was as always…, and the opposition as in previous years had to rely on its local youth to muster 9. 

Putting aside our disappointment I agreed that we should bat first and gave our bowlers a chance to show their prowess at batting, with mixed results. Paul was looking useful before being conned by a low full toss which he miss hit giving the simplest of catches (20). Phil our New Zealand pro showed he prefers batting in the middle order being caught for a duck 
